
Maine Coalition for Housing and Quality Services

February 25, 2013

The Honorable Congressman Michael H. Michaud

1724 Longworth Building

Washington, D.C.  20515

Attn:  Daniel Walls

RE:  Sequestration 

Dear Congressman Michaud, 

The Maine Coalition for Housing and Quality Services is a group primarily composed of parents of people with developmental and intellectual disabilities in Maine.  There are some 4000 participants. We are deeply concerned about sequestration and write today to ask you to please ensure that sequestration does not go forward, and that any deficit reduction plan implemented in its place does not damage or destroy the safety net of programs serving the most vulnerable. 

The latest Center for Public Policy report on the effects of sequestration in 2013 indicates that Maine would lose 631 Housing Choice Vouchers.  We are deeply concerned about people with developmental/intellectual disabilities with very limited incomes who require rental subsidies to be able to live in the community.  

We can safely assume that most or all of the 631 people, including extremely vulnerable and disabled individuals now stably housed, would lose their housing. Our crisis system for this population can handle only a tiny fraction of that number.  Sequestration must not happen.

Protecting HUD’s affordable housing programs must be part of the discussion around reducing our nation’s deficit and replacing/altering the sequester.  The nation’s budget cannot be balanced on the back of its most vulnerable citizens. 

Reducing funding will only dramatically increase the housing challenges faced by people with developmental and intellectual disabilities.  

Thank you for your leadership at this vital time.  

Sincerely,

Cullen Ryan, Chair

c/o Community Housing of Maine 309 Cumberland Avenue, Suite 203                 

Portland, Maine 04101 207-879-0347 cullen@chomhousing.org
www.maineparentcoalition.org
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